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We are truly in the last days of time.  Perhaps we are even in
the last of the last days.  In 2 Thessalonians 2:3, the Bible
says, “Let no one deceive you in any way for it will not come
unless the apostacy (a great falling away) comes first….” 
Well, if you take a close look at the New Testament Church in
America and around the world, you will see a great falling
away from God but many are still attending church.  But the
churches are mostly dead because they are not following the
Word of God and many have adopted “another Jesus.”

None of this is happening by accident.  “Why are the nations
in an uproar, and the people devising a vain thing?  The kings
of the earth take their stand, and the rulers take counsel
together against the Lord ad against His anointed.  Let us
tear their fetters apart and cast away their cords from us!?
(Psalms 2:1-3)

“But certain persons have crept in unnoticed, those who were
long before hand marked out for this condemnation, ungodly
persons who turn the grace of our God into licentiousness and
deny our only Master and Lord, Jesus Christ.” (Jude 4)

Never have I seen so many false pastors and teachers in our
churches as I am seeing today.  Get into the Word and check
out these false pastors and teachers.   If they are spewing
lies, leave that place immediately.   2 Peter 2:1 says, “But
false prophets also arose among the people just as there will
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also be false teachers among you who will secretly introduce
destructive heresies………”  2 Timothy 4:3, “For the time will
come when they will not endure sound doctrine but wanting to
have their ears tickled, they will accumulate for themselves
teachers in accordance to their own desires; and will turn
away their ears from the truth, and will turn aside to myths.”

In most churches today, that is where we are – false pastors
teaching heresies and people turning away their ears from the
truth.   We are screaming why don’t the church get involved in
the culture and resist the evil overtaking this nation – now
you know why!!!!  Get out of those churches and from those
false pastors for they are setting people up to accept the
Mark of the Evil One.

“For false Christ and false prophets will arise and will show
signs and wonders, in order, if possible, to lead the elect
astray.  But take heed; behold, I have told you everything in
advance. (Mark 13:22)    In Matthew 24:11, Jesus says the same
thing but adds, “But he who endures to the end, he shall be
saved.”   “HATH  GOD  REALLY  SAID?   Yes,  we  just  read  the
scriptures!!!!

Folks, this is not complicated unless you ignore the reading
of the Word.  If you want to know what God is going to do or
what is going to happen in the church or in our culture or
nation in the last days, READ THE WORD!!!!  “He who believes
in Him is not judged; he who does not believe has been judged
already, because he has not believed in the name of the only
begotten Son of God.   And this is the judgment, that the
light is come into the world and men loved the darkness rather
than the light for their deeds were evil.  For everyone who
does evil hates the light, and does not come to the light,
lest his deeds should be exposed.  But he who practices the
truth comes to the light that his deeds may be manifested has
having been wrought to God.” (John 3:18-21)

Folks, God is telling you in these Scriptures that if you play



games in church and with God, these false teachings, false
workers, and false gospel will deceive you and suck you into
their new false path and you will take the mark and forever be
damned in hell!!!!  This is no game here, it’s serious – life
or death, heaven or hell, saved or lost, blessed or cursed,
light or darkness, right or wrong, truth or lies.  This is not
“Ho Hum” but serious stuff.  People are being turned away from
the real Jesus to “another Jesus” every day here in America.  
Jesus said, “I am the way and the truth, and the life; no one
comes to the Father but through Me.” (John 14:6)

There is a movement going on in our nation and churches today
that is dangerous and life changing!!!!   It is the Marxists
Ideology.    Years ago, Professor Antonio Gramsci schooled
Karl Marx on how to take over a nation without a revolution to
avoid destruction of that nation.  Infiltrate secretly into a
nation, corporation, government. or department with a goal of
putting their agent as head.  Then he can put his people into
places of influence into that nation, corporation, government,
or department.  Soon you will have a Marxist Ideology in place
to  change  the  thinking  and  function  of  that  nation,
corporation, government, or department and no one will realize
what has happened!!!

That is exactly what has happened to our nation.  In the early
1900s, Andrew Carnegie, John D. Rockefeller, and J. P Morgan
sought to establish a New World Order government in America. 
  These men were very evil, powerful, and very rich.  Their
influence was enormous throughout the world.   They laid the
ground work – first they got the Federal Reserve Act passed. 
A banker’s cartel who said give me the control of the money
supply in a nation and I could care less who the President or
Prime Minister is.

Then  they  laid  the  ground  work  to  take  control  of  the
education system. Which they eventually accomplished and the
rest is history.  Saul Alinsky and the Frankfurt School in the
sixties started   infiltrating into our institution to gain



control  of  them.   They  continued  with  education,  then
government, Congress, the boards of our corporations, churches
and seminaries and other areas that had the most influence in
our culture – media – TV and news stations, movies, video
games for kids, and on and on.

Needless to say, these Marxists have changed America.   Did
not Jesus Christ commission His church to make disciples,
exert influence in our nation, to change the thinking of our
nation, and to change the people to the ways of God?   The
answer to that question is yes, He did.   But in the last 75
years, the Marxists have made more disciples of Marxism and
influenced our nation to the ways of Karl Marx than the church
has made of Jesus Christ.  We have no right to blame anyone –
not Democrats, Rino Republicans, or anyone else but ourselves
for the spiritual mess our nation is in today!!!

The truth of the matter is that pastors have not equipped the
disciples of Christ for the work of service so they will know
how to minister the things of God in our culture.  Christians,
on the other hand, have not studied the Word of God and have
sat on their butts and allowed Satan to capture this nation. 
So, the gods of Egypt and Babylon and the demons and their
demonic  strongholds  now  rule  over  our  nation  rather  than
God!!!  Shame on us!!!  Where is our repentance for our
disobedience to our Sovereign God?

Are we going to repent and surrender in obedience to Jesus
Christ and begin a process of resisting this evil that has
captured and overtaken our nation?  Not only that but evidence
abounds that many of our Pastors and churches leaders are into
this  Marxists  Ideology.    In  his  book,  “Religious  Trojan
Horse,” Brannon Howse exposes Pastors who espouse the ways of
Marxism in their churches and organizations.    I shall do the
same in this article so they may come to the light.   “For
everyone who does evil hates the light, and does not come to
the light, lest his deeds should be exposed.” (John 3:20)



Now we know why pastors and churches refuse to resist the evil
overtaking our nation and why there is no preaching about what
is going on in our culture.  Jesus said, “Satan does not cast
out Satan.”  Folks, we have many pastors and churches in the
camp  of  Satan.   The  Bible  predicted  the  Religious  Trojan
Horse, and  Christians are called to expose it!!!

Here is a list by Brannon Howe of organizations and pastors
who preach another Jesus:  These are household names.  As
always, be careful who you listen to or receive information
from!!!!   Pastor Rick Warren, Council on Foreign Relations,
Richard Land of Southern Baptist Convention, Dominion Theology
also known as Kingdom Now, New Apostolic Reformation (NAR), C.
Peter Wagner, Paul Crouch, Glen Beck, Todd Bently, Robert
Shuller, Lou Engle, International House of Prayer (IHOP), Mike
Bickle, Kansas City Prophet Movement, Paul Cain, Earl Paulk,
Ted Haggard, Barbara Mark Hubbard, Emergence Church Movement,
Bob Buford, Brain McLaren, Jim Wallis and on and on and too
many to name in one article.   There is so many preaching on
the occult and New Age and another Jesus – so again, be
careful who you listen to!!!

Christianity – the deepest, most meaningful and awe-inspiring
force  ever,  the  magnificent  driving  force  behind  Western
Civilization, and the transcendent hope of mankind’s future –
has been dumbed down by such as these, into a caricature, a
comic book religion.   We have reduced Christianity to going
to a building, we are no longer making disciples, teaching and
equipping them for the work of ministry, we no longer preach
what is going on in our culture or resist evil and too many do
not share the gospel with their neighbor, and many are living
in sin.

Just turn on your radio or TV and listen to how the time-
honored  altar  call,  responsible  for  introducing  countless
souls to the Christian life, has been turned into a shallow,
irreverent recruitment effort.   I am convinced this modern-
day recruitment effort is the reason our churches are full of



non-believers.   We have turned Christianity to an insurance
policy instead of a changed way of life and obeying the LORD
Jesus and the Word of God.  Whatever happened to sincerity,
obedience,  commitment,  submission,  faithfulness,  and
allegiance to the LORD Jesus Christ to change your life and
those to whom you encounter!!!!

The Body of Christ in America, with obedience to the Holy
Spirit, is going to clean up this spiritual mess we have
allowed and tolerated in this nation or God is going to judge
us and our punishment will be swift and very painful as no
other in this world.  We have allowed Satan to steal our
“paradise” just like he did with Adam and Eve and God will not
hold us guiltless!!!!   “Silence in the face of evil is itself
evil; not to speak is to speak; not to act is to act.” (Pastor
Dietrick Bonhoffer, Germany 1933). God bless, I remain His
warrior and watchman, Glynn Adams (Thanks to “Religious Trojan
Horse” by Bannon Howse and the “Marketing of Evil” by David
Kupelian)

© 2024 Glynn Adams – All Rights Reserved

E-Mail Glynn Adams: glynnadams@sbcglobal.net

mailto:glynnadams@sbcglobal.net

